






TRAFFIC COMMISSION 3 July 26, 2023 

City Engineer at the time, was in opposition to adding a stop sign here. At this same 

meeting, there were preliminary proposals for 3-way stop signs for the other Clinton 
Street intersections. Tom DiPersio said that the takeaway from the old minutes was that 
Engineering, at the time, acknowledged that these intersections did not meet the warrants 
for stop signs when they were installed. 

No analysis of accident history has been done in the last 12 months. Ms. Miller did find a 
more recent wa1Tant analysis for Beach Street which showed that it did not meet the 
volume requirements on the main or side streets. Other criteria though, includes the 
sidewalk, which may be something to take into consideration. Coming from West Main 
Street down Beach Street there is a sidewalk on the no11h side which ends at Clover Hill, 
there is a crosswalk here and then the sidewalk begins on the opposite side of the street to 
South Street. The sidewalk goes all the way to the stop sign at the intersection. 

Tom DiPersio said that none of the strict warrants for stop signs were met, but the 
MUTCD does take other considerations into account. They didn't measure any 
pedestrian volume, but it may be something to consider. Commissioner Divoll said that 
he has gone by the area multiple times and at different pa11s of the day and has never seen 
someone crossing here. If the concern is coming down Clover Hill and taking a right 
onto Beach Street, can you see someone crossing Beach Street at this location? He said 
there is perfect visibility. There could potentially be some overgrowth that would restrict 
sight and there is a utility pole, however, they can handle any overgrowth internally. 
There are no issues with the sightline or slope of the road. Mr. DiPersio said that 
pedestrian issues may be more of a specific event type thing like on Memorial Day or 
something with people crossing for the cemetery. He said they could paint the crosswalk 
with the ladder style to make it more visible. They would also install advance warning 
signs for the stop sign. 

Chief Giorgi asked if this is a flashing stop sign. Engineering advised that it is. The 
Chief asked if we could possibly free it up and use it at another location instead as the 
crosswalk would be mitigated with more visibility and advance warning signs. This stop 
sign is regulated, however, Steve Kerrigan asked if the crosswalk was regulated. 
Pedestrian crossing signs do not need to be regulated as they are just warning signs. 

This item will remain on the agenda for the next meeting so that Engineering can confirm 
that the crosswalk is regulated. Chief Giorgi will create the regulation to repeal the stop 
sign at Beach Street and Clover Hill Street. 

Clinton Street at Auburn Street and Old Charter Road 

Ashley Miller found that the request for 3-way stop intersections was brought before the 
Traffic Commission in the past (June 9, 1998) and voted on, however, she could not find 
meeting minutes indicating that the request was approved but the stop signs did go up. 
She found it interesting to note that traffic counts on Clinton Street show there was 
significantly more traffic in 1998 than now. The total count between Old Charter Road 
and East Main Street in 1998 was 585 vehicles, in October 1999 the total count in the 
same stretch was 660. The count that was just completed showed a total average count of 
178 vehicles over a 3-day period. In the past it was used as a cut through street, but not 
so much anymore. Volumes do not meet the warrants for stop signs in either direction. 
Engineering did not do any new counts at Old Charter Road and Clinton Street. Steve 
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Kerrigan noted that this is a similar situation to the stop signs on Bigelow Street, where 
the stop signs were added as a traffic calming measure. Tom DiPersio said that the data 
would suggest that the volume went down because of the stop signs, however, this may 
not be the case. 

Chief Giorgi asked for clarification on the number of stop signs we are questioning on 
Clinton Street. Ms. Miller said there are 5, 2 in each direction on Clinton Street at 
Auburn Street and at Old Chatter Road and then 1 at the end of Clinton Street at Old 
Charter Road. GIS mapping on the city website was pulled up for reference. The stop 
sign where Clinton Street hits Old Charter Road would stay. Ms. Miller noted that sight 
is slightly limited at Auburn Street due to a fence within the zone. The Chief asked to see 
the map closer and was able to view a photo and diagram. All agreed that it makes sense 
to keep the sign where Clinton Street feeds onto Old Chatter Road but that the others 
should come down. It was fmther discussed that the Ward Councilors would need to be 
notified before any changes were made. Also, warning signs would need to be put up, 
similai· to those on Bigelow Street, stating that cross streets do not stop and another sign 
indicating when the stop signs would be coming down. 

This issue will remain on the agenda for next month but in the meantime, the Chief will 
create the regulation to repeal the stop signs at Clinton Street and Auburn Street (both 
directions) and Clinton Street and Old Charter Road (both directions). He will also notify 
the Ward Councilors and Engineering will put up warning/advisory signs like those on 
Bigelow Street. 

3b) Mt. Pleasant Street Traffic Concerns 

Update: 

At the last meeting, it was discussed that the electronic speeds signs would be put out to 
collect data on volume and speed so that the Traffic Commission could determine the 
specific timeframe that was causing the most issues. Officer Larose had the speed sign 
out on the Nmthbound side from South Sh·eet up for 21 days, 6/29/23 to 7/20/23, and 
included the Extended Speed Summary Report for review. The timing of the lights at 
South Street was also discussed at the last meeting. 

The data collected from the speed signs, shows that speed is not the issue. The speed 
limit is 30 mph, the average speed at this location was 14.04, the 50th percentile was 
13.56 and the 85th percentile was 18.18. The repo1t also breaks down the volume by day 
and time. Sgt. Ney commented that it still doesn't look that bad, based on the repo1t, 
however, 4:00 pm to 6:00 pm seems to be the highest volume. For some reason, the 
report also shows heavy volume on Sunday, 7/2, especially between 11 :00 am and 2:00 
pm. This could have been due to something specific going on in the area. There were 
also a couple days with heavier traffic between 9:00 and 10:00 am. Tom DiPersio said 
that this could have been due to a construction detour. All agreed that 4:00 to 6:00 pm 
does appear to have the heaviest volume in general. The few areas where the report 
shows NIA was probably due to a battery issue with the sign. 

Chief Giorgi reviewed that the thought was to do the same thing that we did at State 
Street and Chandler Street with no left turn during ce1tain hours, from South Street onto 
Mt. Pleasant Sh·eet. At the moment, we don't have data from the other direction, but he 
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doesn't see that as the issue. It appears that drivers are using this tum as way to avoid the 
lights to get out of the City. He asked if anyone had any thoughts on this? Is it 
worthwhile to do this on weekdays or not? 4:00 pm to 6:00 pm does seem to be the most 
consistent timeframe for the higher volume. Commissioner Divoll asked about starting at 
3:00 pm? He does agree that the volume drops between 6:00 and 7:00 pm. The data does 
supp01t the 3:00 to 6:00 pm timeframe. Engineering would also need to contact Waze 
and advise them of the change. 

Councilor Dumais had said that he did not think signage would be enforced. Steve 
Kerrigan noted that we can't restrict it to residents only, which was also discussed at the 
last meeting, as this would be impossible to enforce. Chief Giorgi said that he has not 
heard much feedback from anyone since the no left tum restriction was put up at State 
Street and Chandler Street, but if it's working, then it's working even if residents may not 
like it. 

Sgt. Ney said that their apartments at this location on the right at West Main Street. The 
entrance is on Mt. Pleasant Street. He is wondering if some of this traffic is due to people 
heading home to this apartment complex, as 30 cars on the street in 1 hour seems like a 
lot. Some of the higher numbers are unusual too, like the 78 cars on a random Saturday. 
He also noted that if you look at 5:00 pm all the way down, it's not consistent. Steve 
Kerrigan said that if we make this restriction, no left tum from South Street to Mount 
Pleasant, is someone going to request this on other streets. Do we want to go down this 
road regarding other feeder streets between major a1teries? It will also affect all the 
residents of the apartments. It is sort of a "can't win" situation and is purely the decision 
of the Traffic Commission. 

Commissioner Divoll said that he was not apposed to trying it on a temporary basis and 
seeing how it goes. Chief Giorgi explained that the problem with this, is that a tempora1y 
restriction is not regulated and is not enforceable. Sgt. Ney said that people living there 
would need to know that the signs were not enforceable, or they would keep calling and 
reporting that someone was turning this way. If residents know it is not enforceable then 
everyone will continue turning here. Steve Kerrigan also noted that no one is choosing to 
turn from South Street onto Mount Pleasant Street in January to go up that hill. Sgt. Ney 
said that many people would rather go all the way up to the light to have easy access onto 
West Main Street. The left turn on Mount Pleasant is the only way residents of the 
apa1tment complex can get home. 

Tom DiPersio questioned where exactly the counts were taken. He suggested we do 
another set of counts closer to West Main Street. We could then compare it to the 
numbers in this Speed Summary Report and see how many were just going to Mt. 
Pleasant. Ms. Miller said that Engineering has a counter that can be attached to a pole 
which would allow them to put it in a better location. Chief Giorgi agreed that this was a 
good idea and suggested using the Police Depaitment's speed sign and the Engineering 
Department's counter at the same time, in the two different locations, and then compare 
the data for a more accurate count that would take residents into account. 

The Chief asked if there were any additional questions or concerns. None noted. 

That there being no further business of the Traffic Commission held on this date, the 
meeting adjourned at 10:52 am. 
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Karen Lambert 

From: Andrew Larose 

Sent: 

To: 

Wednesday, September 6, 2023 6:21 PM 

David Giorgi 

Subject: Commercial vehicle parking 

Chief, 

As you are aware, the Mayor's Office, City Councilors, Code Enforcement and our Department have been 

receiving an increasing number of commercial motor vehicle complaints, especially for overnight parking. 

Currently, our ordinances do not regulate commercial parking in any meaningful way. I was hoping this issue 

could be discussed at the next meeting. 

There are a lot of questions and moving parts for the traffic commission to decide what constitutes a CMV for 

this regulation. I have been looking around at other municipalities that restrict CMV parking. The following is 

one I located from another state that is easy to understand and has most issues covered. I feel it is a good 

starting point for discussion. 

285-30Purpose and intent.
[Amended 3-14-2016 by Ord. No. 2016-3]

It is the purpose and intent of this article to restrict the parking and stopping of certain 
defined commercial vehicles on any street in the Township of Marple to promote safety, 
improved surveillance, to protect areas from the overburden and intrusion of commercial 
activities into public streets, and to promote and preserve property values. 

§ 285-31 Prohibited acts; exception.
[Amended 10-8-2012 by Ord. No. 2012-10]

A. 

B. 

Except while actually loading or unloading and rendering requested service to property 
owners or tenants in the Township of Marple, it shall be unlawful for any person to park 
or stop for a period exceeding one hour any commercial vehicle (as defined in this 
article) on any public or private residential street, road or alleyway in the Township of 
Marple. 

The parking of any commercial vehicle, oversized vehicle (as defined in Article II of 
Chapter 300 of the Code of the Township of Marple, incorporated herein by reference 
hereto) or business employee/customer parking in or on any property, park or recreation 
area owned, leased, maintained or operated by the Township, is prohibited unless 
permission is obtained from the Township Manager. 
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